
 

BEAUMONT LEYS COMMUNITY MEETING 
 

WEDNESDAY, 21 JULY 2021 
 

Held at: Virtual Zoom Meeting 
 

ACTION LOG 
 
Present: 
Councillor Westley (Chair) 
Councillor Dempster 
Councillor Rae Bhatia 
 

NO. ITEM ACTION REQUESTED AT MEETING 

1.   INTRODUCTIONS  
Councillor Westley as Chair welcomed everyone to 
the meeting and led on introductions.  
 
Apologies were received from Charlotte Glover, City 
Warden.  
 
There were no declarations of interest.   

2.   ACTION LOG  
The Action Log of the previous meeting held 16 
November 2020 was confirmed as a correct record.   
 
Matters arising included the following:  
 
Item 34 “Highways Update” 
It was noted that the issue with bushes blocking the 
view of buses on the Tilling Road Bus Stop had still 
not been addressed.  

3.   WARD 
COUNCILLORS 
FEEDBACK  

It was noted that: 
 

 Beaumont Leys Sopping Centre was under new 
ownership. Councillors had met with the new 
owners to discuss the continuity of community 
work at the Shopping Centre.  

 There had been no opportunity for community 
events due to the pandemic, therefore money 
for those events was instead invested in public 
health efforts.  

 Councillors had met with Officers responsible 
for the proposed Ashton Green development.  

 Councillors had objected to the length of the 
proposed Groby Road bus lane.  

 The underpass on Strasbourg Drive had been 
removed.  

 There had been numerous complaints of loud 
motorbikes around Castle Hill Park, Councillors 



 

stated they would bring this issue to the City 
Mayor.  

 The Leicester Transport Plan was currently out 
for consultation and would set out the Council’s 
transportation vision. Consultation would be 
closing on 17 September, the Consultation 
could be found on https://bit.ly/3ypTTtK.  

 A fly tipping issue on Barnsdale Road had been 
reported and resolved.  

 The provision of allotments for the Ashton 
Green development was raised as a potential 
item for a future meeting.   

4.   POLICE ISSUES 
UPDATE  

PCs Oliver Allen and Megan English were present 
and gave an update on Police issues in the ward. It 
was noted that: 
 

 Adam Woolman had left his role as a beat 
officer for Beaumont Leys.  

 The issue of theft from motor vehicles had been 
reduced and vehicle crime was now low.  

 The main focus of local Officers was now 
nuisance motorbikes, however powers on this 
issue were limited. Work would be ongoing to 
engage with local residents more on the issue 
and plain clothes Officers would be deployed to 
parks to monitor.  

 Work was ongoing to work with children who 
were exploited into the drug trade.  

 
Councillors raised concerns around the safety of the 
shopping area on Home Farm Close. It was 
suggested that notices could be put up about the 
CCTV cameras in operation in the area. It was also 
suggested that the café in the area could be used as 
a daytime Police office as it was Council owned. 
Action: Police to put up CCTV notices in the Home 
Farm Close area. Action: The possibility of using the 
Palm Tree Café as a daytime Police office be 
investigated.  
 
Councillors requested that the new Inspector for the 
area be invited to the next meeting. Action: The 
Ward Community Engagement Officer to invite the 
new Inspector for the area to the next Beaumont Leys 
Ward Community Meeting.   

5.   HOUSING UPDATE  
Ramila Dhobi, Neighbourhood Housing Team Leader, 
was present to give an update on housing issues in 
the ward. It was noted that:  
 

https://bit.ly/3ypTTtK


 

 All projects for 2020 had been completed.  

 Work had been completed clearing shrubs from 
Harris Road and Iona Close.  

 Work to put extra parking bays on Scalpay 
Close and Thornholme Close would commence 
towards the end of 2021.  

 Active anti-social behaviour cases included 
complex cases with joint agency work which 
would take some time to resolve.  

 All staff were now working from home. With site 
visits being caried out but not home visits.  

 Wardens were now working weekly in the ward.  
 
Councillors noted that the Housing Scrutiny 
Commission was currently carrying out an 
investigation into anti-social behaviour.  
 
Councillors noted fly tipping issues on Blue Gates 
Road.  
 
Councillors enquired if there were appropriate 
numbers of Wardens in the ward. Officers stated that 
there was more capacity for Wardens in the ward. 
Action: Ramila Dhobi to provide a breakdown of 
Warden numbers across the city.   

6.   HIGHWAYS 
UPDATE  

Rupert Bedder, Highways Network Asset Manager, 
gave an update on highways issues in the ward, it 
was noted that:  
 

 The Tilling Road bus stop was due to be moved 
forward as part of the Bus Shelter replacement 
scheme. Officers would seek to prioritize this 
stop in that scheme. The possibility of buses 
stopping at the stop without request would be 
explored.  

 Guard rails and bollards were proposed on Little 
Wood Close and Campion Walk.  

 A report was being considered to install road 
humps outside Buswells Lodge on Strasbourg 
Drive, a TRO was also being developed for 
Beauville Drive. 

 A 20mph scheme around Glebelands School 
was in consultation stage.  

 Covid 19 banners, signs, and cones around 
schools were in the process of being removed.  

 Widening and resurfacing work was ongoing on 
Beaumont Walk and Lismore Walk.  

 The Beaumont Leys Park and Ride site was still 
in the planning stage.  



 

 Construction works for the Anstey Lane 
Corridor were on track.  

 
Councillors expressed concerns about persistent 
potholes on Cornwallis Avenue despite recent works 
to fill them in. Action: Rupert Bedder to ask 
Highways Officers to revisit Cornwallis Avenue.  
 
Councillors expressed concerns about the condition 
of Ashton Green Road, it was agreed that it was in a 
poor state. It was stated that resurfacing works would 
take place after construction in the area, but 
Councillors wanted it earlier. Action: Rupert Bedder 
to investigate options for accelerating resurfacing 
works on Ashton Green Road.   

7.   CITY WARDEN 
UPDATE  

Charlotte Glover, City Warden, was not present at the 
meeting. The Ward Community Engagement Officer 
read the information provided. This update has been 
attached at the end of this log.  
 
Councillors reported issues with loose dogs on Trigo 
Close and Amadis Road. Action: Ward Community 
Engagement Officer to inform City Wardens about 
dog issues on Trigo Close and Amadis Road.   

8.   WARD COMMUNITY 
MEETING BUDGET  

The Ward Community Engagement Officer provided 
an update on the Ward Community Budget.  
 
It was noted that since the last meeting the following 
applications had been received:  
 

 African Network LLR - £1700 for Celebrating 
Black History Month 

 Arise Leicester - £500 for Schools Out Splash 
Event 

 St Patrick’s fundraising group - £5000 for 
resurfacing car park not supported 

 Stokes Wood Allotment Society - £480 for 
rainwater collection equipment 

 Home Farm Dental Practice - £500 for play 
equipment and educational videos 

 One People One Movement One Goal – £250 
for community event 

 The Cooke E-Learning Foundation - £1160 for 
Beaumont Bees Community Garden 

 
The remaining balance in the community budget was 
noted as being £14,810.   



 

9.   ANY OTHER 
BUSINESS  

There being no further business, the meeting closed 
at 7.06pm.   





If you have any issues that you would like to report then please speak 
to the City Wardens or contact the service on 0116 4541001

CITY WARDEN SERVICES

Love where you live

As a city resident there are plenty of things you can do to help keep 

your neighbourhood clean and tidy:

•Bring your bin in after collection day

•Book a bulky waste collection if you need to get rid of large items

•Use a bin - don't drop litter

•Clear up after your dog

•Look after your home and garden

•Report problems like littering, fly tipping and graffiti

•Join in with local community clean-up events

How does it work? 

1.Download it - Our free app is available for Android, Windows, 

Blackberry and iPhones. Simply visit your app store and search for 

Love Leicester.

2.Spot it - Whether it’s graffiti, litter, fly-tipping, dog fouling or 

another environmental problem, you can let us know about it.

3.Report it - Take a picture of the problem and upload it using the 

app. You can tag the location and include other details so we can 

fix the issue quickly.

4.Fix it - When you submit your report the details and picture will be 

sent to the right team who can fix the problem. They'll also be able 

to post a picture of what they've done.
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These are the main issues that the

City Wardens can help with:

� Educating the public and raising 
awareness of environmental crimes

� Work within schools

Enforcement work on the following 
issues:

� Littering

� Dog Control – Dog fouling, dogs 
on leads, dog exclusion zones

� Bins on the Street

(Domestic and Commercial)

� Free Distribution of Printed 
Material

� Fly-Posting

� Small Scale Fly-Tipping

� Graffiti

� Vehicles for Sale on the road

� Repairing Vehicles on the road

� Failure to produce Waste Transfer 
Documents

� Street Litter Control Notices

� Skips & Scaffolding

� Untidy Alleys and Gardens

JAMIE STUBBS - CITY WARDEN

WESTCOTES WARD
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CITY WARDENS WORKING WITH YOU TO IMPROVE THE CITY’S ENVIRONMENT

Email: city.warden@leicester.gov.uk

Website: www.leicester.gov.uk

Facebook: Leicester City Wardens

Twitter: City Wardens

City Wardens, 

Phoenix House

1 King Street

Leicester,

LE1 6RN

CITY WARDEN SERVICE



Fly-Tipping

Fly Tipping is a consistent issue in the 

area and over the last few months this 

has seen an increase locally due to 

lock down restrictions and more 

people staying at home. A number of 

fly-tips have been investigated by the 

City wardens. Enforcement action has 

been taken in cases where we have 

been able to identify the owner of the 

waste. NO TIPPING signs have been 

put up along Churchward Avenue to 

help with the prevention of fly tipping. 

Bins On Street 

please remember to put your bin 

away after collection. Notices have 

been sent to residents who fail to take 

there bin in areas include Pankhurst 

road and Blakeahay Close 

Untidy Land

Barnsdale road  untidy land in march I 

investigated the rubbish dumped and 

served the land owners notice to clear 

the land of waste. This has shown to 

be successful for a short while and 

now a different part of the land has 

accumulated waste. As  a result the 

legal process is now under way to get 

the rubbish removed .



Community Action Day 

First I would like to thank the ward for 

the £500 to go towards the community 

project being jointly ran by city 

wardens And Places for people. After 

several conversations we have decide 

to put this back till either autumn or 

spring as what  we planned to do has 

grown bigger so this will give us more 

time to get organised. We were going 

to do a joint community project to tidy 

up the area along Glovers walk.

Places for people have now possibly 

got some extra funding and wish to 

work with the council on a bigger 

community project involving sport, 

employment ,wellbeing and a clean up 

in the ward.

More details will be available once 

things are in place.

If you want to report any 

environmental issues you can 

contact your local City Warden at 

City.Warden@Leicester.gov.uk
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